


footpath from Chesterton that currently crosses Phase 1B which will need to be 
picked up (as an opportunity for accessibility) in due course.

c. It would be good to see clearly how Phase 2 provides for pedestrian access to the 
hotel on Phase 1A. Accessibility to the DLL is also unclear, including from Phase 2 
(eg for lunchtime exercise), where it seems that the only access is from Wendlebury 
Road. See the Development Framework Plan and External Works Layout. In short, 
the plans cannot be described as permeable.

4. This reserved matters application does not provide a case for removing so many trees along 
Wendlebury Road (Parameters Plan 3).

5. Paragraph 1.3 of the parking note refers to 25% offices (on the first floor) and this same 
document also refers to B2. This is consistent with the industrial nature of the master plan 
and a lower employment yield.

6. Overall, it feels like the place-making potential of the new roundabout has not been 
optimised. This is key to the relationship with Phase 1, as well as people travelling up and 
down Wendlebury Road. It is a major new feature and a very major change to Wendlebury 
Road. The massing sketches shown as Figs 7 – 8 in the DAS are difficult to read and seem to 
downplay car parking and the set back of the buildings. The area around the roundabout 
could usefully be the subject of a separate and specific plan to highlight the place-making 
potential of this feature. It is an important interface with Phase 1.

I trust the above comments are useful. We support the need for Phase 2 to get on and start 
attracting economic development to Bicester, so the above comments are submitted with the 
objective of achieving this, whilst also raising/improving the place-making and economic potential of 
Phase 2.

Best wishes,

Richard Cutler BSc (Hons) MSc MRICS MRTPI MBA
Partner
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